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December 3, 2015
PHS LIBRARY   3:30 pm
I. Meeting called to order at 3:41
II. Attendance was taken by Carla Frank
III. Correspondence:  Cards were sent to Anna Nuttall, for receiving an Ed Art award, Mike Winters, for publishing a book, Laura LaVallee and Toby Schoff, for finalist teacher of the year, Karen Conway and Marty Rahn.
IV. Approval of Minutes:  A motion was made by Wynn Welch and seconded by Lynn DiElsi to approve the minutes.  A name spelling correction will be made and the minutes were approved.
V. Treasurers Report:  Doreen George reported:



Withdrawals From:

· Area 100 Executive Board: $4,300.00 for Officer and Chair persons stipends

· Area 600 Community Relations: $76.92 for ESP day supplies reimbursement to Carla Frank

· Area 1000 NEA dues: NEA-NH December 1 bill=$33,243.78



Deposits To:

· Area 400 Scholarships- 11/6/15 and 11/20/15 payroll deduction $78.86

· Area 1000 NEA dues-11/6/15 and 11/20/15 payroll deduction = $20,811.97 

        VI.      Reports

A. Membership –Doreen George reported:
· 276 active members

· 1 part time member (quarter 2&3) has not paid fees as of today.

· 3 members choose to contribute to the scholarship fund

                         B.   Ad Hoc Committees:

 Community Service Committee – It was decided that the association will not ring bells for the Salvation Army this year.  If you would like to volunteer your time to this cause, please contact the Salvation Army.  We are looking into other ways we can volunteer our time to those in need.  If you are interested in serving on this committee, please let your building rep know.  We welcome your ideas and support. 


      Calendar Committee- Celine Henderson & Christina Bates 
 Christina Bates asked for input from teachers to bring to the committee.  Some teachers requested a survey be held as part of the process.  There was discussion about having vacation weeks in sync with Maine and Mass. vacations.   
VII.     Teacher Concerns
1. There are problems with the Bandwidth and Communication at the Elementary Schools.

2. Reports of feeling a lack of communication between committees and teachers.  Is it possible for feedback from surveys and minutes from all committees be sent out to keep all parties informed?
3. A question regarding some members having a “flexible” schedule for specific reasons.  Does this set a precedent? 

4. Teachers have inquired as to the image of the executive board.  Concerns have been voiced regarding recent resignations and a lack of response from the board.

A motion was made by Meg Martin to enter Executive Session at 4:55.
A motion to leave Executive Session was made by Meg Martin at 5:11.

VIII.      Continuing Business
A. PHS teachers met with Steve Zadravec, George Shea, and Mary Lyons regarding teacher concerns with PLC.  Some teachers feel there were many interpretations to the meeting and Mary’s follow-up email letter about their meeting.  Thus, there is an unresolved feeling among some teachers.  Discussion of a follow-up meeting will take place.
IX.        New Business
A. Webpage- Linda Briolat and Erin Bakkom will look into restarting the APT webpage.


B. There is a position open for a member to serve as contract maintenance for the high school.  If you are a teacher at the high school and a member of the APT and are interested in this position there will be nominations taken at PHS and presented to the executive board.  This is an appointed position.  Kristine Wade and Christine Kwesell are willing to help transition into this position.  

         X.       Information:
· 5 Reps can attend the March 18th Delegate meeting in New London at Colby Sawyer College.

· Kristina Wade retyped the Faculty Representative Handbook.  Reps are asked to read this and come to our next meeting with comments.

A Motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Christine Kwesell and seconded by Lynn DiElsi.

The meeting adjourned at 5:20.

Next Executive Board Meeting:  January 7, 2016
